
Board of Trustees

Upper New York Annual Conference of the United Methodist Church

Meeting Minutes
A previously announced teleconference meeting of the Board of Trustees was held on October 3, 2012, the President being in the chair and the Secretary being present.

The President determined that a quorum was present and called the meeting to order at 1:05 PM.

Board Members Present
Patricia Brown

Steve Butler

Debbie Byers 

Brooke Conklin  

John Jackson 

Albert Johnson

Lee Mount 

Paul Wiley

Tom Wolfe

Ex-Officio Members Present
Sherri Mackey

Bill Gottschalk-Fielding

Wayne Butler

Board Members Excused

Essie Harding

Wendy Deichmann

Others in Attendance
Scott DelConte

Tom Clemow

AGENDA
Opening
Debbie opened the meeting with prayer.

Administration

The Minutes of June 27, 2012, were approved as submitted.

Resignation  

Jackie Kraft resigned effective Sept 30.  Board members are encouraged to suggest a replacement to be considered by the Conference Nominations Committee.  We will suggest they confer with CONAM to identify possible candidates.

Nominations

The nominating committee recommended the following slate of officers:

Deborah Byers - President

John Jackson - Vice President

Albert Johnson – Secretary

The proposed slate was elected to office, effective immediately following the meeting.

Meeting Schedule

December 17, 2012, 9-12 Conf Call

March 18, 2012, 10-4 Face to Face

(Preliminary; June 17, 2012, 10 AM Face to Face)

Covenant Relationship Agreements
Bill Gottschalk-Fielding presented a document related to the establishment of Health and Welfare Ministries Relationship Covenants with related United Methodist organizations such as Gateway Longview, UM Homes, UM Children’s Home, Albany UM Society and many others.  Tom Wolfe moved that we authorize the creation of a body chaired by a trustee and including a second trustee to accomplish the action of the General Conference related to health and welfare relationship covenants.  The motion passed.  Trustee members will be Brooke Conklin and Deborah Byers for now.  Bill Gottschalk-Fielding will work with the nominating committee to find four to six other committee members.  

Property

Tom Clemow reported on the status of Conference properties and current concerns and activities.

John Muir Drive
The John Muir Drive property is sold and is being vacated.  It was moved that the cost of moving the District Office, conference records and other items be taken from the proceeds of the sale.  This shall include the cost of additional wiring needed in the new District Office.  The motion passed.

Cemetery Association
The sale of cemetery property may entail the separation of an associated cemetery from the other property.  For the case where there is no cemetery society willing to take over the cemetery, the formation of a Conference cemetery holding company would allow the sale of the property to proceed and an acceptable cemetery society be found at some later date.   It was moved that the Chancellor is requested to develop an action plan to form a cemetery holding company and submit it to the trustees for approval.  The motion passed.  The action plan can be ratified by e-mail vote.

Conference Center
More space is needed in the conference center.  The Conference will be hiring a Director of Faith Communities and Administrative Assistant.  Clyde Wolford needs an office other than the computer room.   It was moved that The Conference Center Team will request University United Methodist Church to attempt to free up additional space on the second floor for our use.  The motion passed.  It was noted that the storage in the basement could be moved to the second floor to further utilize the space available there and be more convenient.

Lee Mount will work with Maidstone Mulenga, Clyde Wolford and Sheri Mackey to find a means of cooling the computer/telephone room.  If the room can not be adequately cooled, the computers will be relocated, a change that would entail extensive rework of the wiring.

Future Conference Center
Future conference center team is planning to develop a survey to be used to obtain input from interested parties on a future facility for the conference center

Insurance
The Insurance team presented a proposed letter for comment by the Trustees to be sent to Walsh-Duffield requesting action on their part on a number of issues.  Scott DelConte recommended that a friendly phone call be made to Sean Keenan to assure him that we have no present plans to change insurance representatives.  

Financial Assets
Sheri Mackey reported  that we intend to have our assets reassigned by the end of this year.  It was reported that a temporary employee will be hired to help pull together the delineation of designated and named Funds.  

Camps

Casowasco  

Columbarium
The Town of Scipio Zoning Board of Appeals has approved the proposed columbarium for Casowasco.  Scott DelConte expressed concerns related to having long term responsibility for a cemetery on camp property.  It was mentioned that the columbarium is movable.  It was moved that approval is given for the construction of the Columbarium at Casowasco in accordance with the plans previously submitted, phase one.  Construction is not to begin until funds to cover the work have been received through subscriptions and the Chancellor has determined that the plan is legal under the law.  The motion passed with two negative votes.

Casowasco Drive
Most of Casowasco Drive is badly broken up.  The remainder may not last much longer.  It was moved that approval is given for the reconstruction of Casowasco Drive at an estimated cost of $293,500, not to exceed $300,000 provided sufficient funds can be identified.  The motion passed.  Lee Mount, Mike Huber, Sherri Mackey and CF&A are to address the funding issue.

Asbury

Building Demolition
A motion was made to approve the demolition of four buildings identified as White House, Pine, Birch and Otterbine at Asbury Camp and Retreat Center at a cost of $53,593 provided that sufficient funds can be identified.  Additional funds are authorized if needed for air monitoring,  The motion passed.

Silver Lake Institute
It was moved that the Conference should not pay any fee requested by the Silver Lake Institute at this time.  The chancellor is requested to make a written determination if there is any legal obligation of the Conference to pay the Silver Lake Institute an annual fee.  The motion passed.  Lee Mount will check with Bob Rood about any formal or informal commitments that have been made to the Silver Lake Institute.

Lake Side Lots
It was moved that two Conference Trustees, David Little, Mike Huber and Bill Gottschalk-Fielding meet with the trustees of the Silver Lake Institute to discuss our relationship.  The motion passed.  Advice is requested from Scott DelConte on the legal ramifications of our relationship with the Silver Lake Institute including the reversion clause in the deed.  Tom Clemow will be responsible for arranging for the sale of the property.  We will ask $2,000 per linear foot.  Peter Mairs has offered to collaborate on the sale of the property.

Findley

Nelson Lease
The Nelson families lease at Findley Camp and Retreat Center has expired.  It was moved that our Chancellor is requested to send a letter telling the Nelsons to vacate the property they are occupying at Findley Camp and Retreat Center and remove their possessions and improvements.  The motion passed.

Skye Farm

Timber Harvest
The Camping Team reported that CRM has been given permission to implement the timber harvesting plan for Skye Farm.

Sky Lake

We have received notice of intent to prepare an environmental impact statement and a request for comments on environmental issues due October 9.  It was moved that the Chancellor is requested to respond to the Constitution Pipe Line Company expressing our concerns for the safety of children and adults at the Sky Lake Camp and Retreat Center.  The motion passed.

Closing
Steve Butler closed the meeting with prayer at 4:20 PM.


